
Band Booster Meeting 2.1.2018 

Call to Order 7:02 pm 

Present:  Sofia Alvarez-Nootbaar, Band Booster President; Jack Sikora, Band Booster Treasurer; Beth Hoferitza, Band 

Booster Secretary; Dawn Schuhknecht, Uniform Chair: Jerry Shelato and Andy Sturgeon, Band Directors; and  10 others.  

Total in attendance:  16 

Past Events:   

8th Grade All Stars Concert went smoothly. 

Jazz Concert was well received. 

The Jazz Orchestra and Jazz Ensemble attended The Purdue Jazz Festival and toured the Conn Selmer instrument factory.  

The factory tour was a cool experience and it was a great festival.  The Jazz Ensemble won first place and honor band for 

their division!  Congratulations! 

Band representatives were available for the 8th Grade Open House.  It was mentioned that having a video of the 

marching band show playing would be a good addition. 

Four MHS musicians were selected to perform in the ILMEA All State Festival.  Congratulations to Karl Kirkpatrick, 

trombone; Louis Maligaya, clarinet; Carl Schoenfield, euphonium; and Kevin Zawila, horn. 

Chair Updates: 

Treasurer (Jack Sikora)  
 

 Bank Beginning Balance $43313.93 

 Deposits $939.82 

 Withdrawals $6033.15 

 Bank End Balance $38220.60 
 

 Boosters $27741.74 

 Escrow $11375.92 
 

 Band Treasurer Email:  bandtreasurer120@gmail.com  
  
 
Technology/President (Sofia Alvarez-Nootbaar) 

 The school is in the process of updating the district’s website.  Kristin Trapp is the school contact regarding 
the website. 
  

Fundraising 

 Fannie May information is coming soon.  The program will be presented to the students during school.  This 
is a very effective fundraiser for the band program. 

 The boosters will be paying for the entry fee for the Elk Grove Percussion Festival, 
 
Shop with Scrip Fundraising (Dave Weiss) 

  The future Scrip orders are due on 2/16, 3/16, and 4/20.  Scrip is a simple way to add funds to student’s 
escrow accounts.  Further information regarding the Shop with Scrip Fundraising program is on the Band 
Booster page. 

 We have raised more than $750 through this program so far this year. 
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From the Directors: 

 

 There are two upcoming clinics for the band program.  Brian Logan from VanderCook School of Music will be 
working with the Jazz Ensemble and Dr. Joseph Manfredo, retired Coordinator of Music Education from Illinois 
State University will work with the honors concert bands. 

 Noise (the band that performs with the show choirs) had a very successful showing at the La Crosse Invitational. 

 There will be a new fundraising/booster program at MHS.  Band parents are encouraged to attend an 
informational meeting on Monday, February 19th in the auditorium.    

 
 
Upcoming Events:  

 There will be a meeting on February 22nd at 7:00 for the Committee Chairs for the 53rd Mundelein Jazz 
Invitational.  There will be 25 ensembles attending this year. 

 Evening of Jazz:  We have four chairpersons and donations for the silent auction are already arriving! 
 
 
Mundelein Jazz Invitational Meeting immediately followed booster meeting.  Thank you to all the boosters who 
offered to be committee chairs for our 53rd annual invitational! 

 
 
Upcoming Dates: 
2/3 Noise at Crete Monee Show Choir Festival 
2/7:  Pep Band – White 
2/15:  Winter Honors Band Concert (Honors Symphonic Winds will supply the treats for after the concert.) 
2/16:  Scrip Orders Due 
2/19:  Mustang  A+ Team Meeting - 7:00 
2/22:  Jazz Invitational Committee Chair Meeting – 7:00 
2/24:  Jazz in the Meadows 
2/27-3/2:  MHS Band Auditions 
2/28:  Noise Concert 
3/1:  Band Booster Meeting – 7:00 
3/3:  Elk Grove Percussion Festival 
3/3:  Noise @ Hersey 
3/10 Mundelein Jazz Invitational 
3/13:  Band Concert – All Bands (Concert Band provides after concert treats.) 
3/16:  Scrip Orders Due 
 
 
 
The next Band Booster meeting will be March 1st at 7:00 pm.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:27. 
 
 


